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Question 04.a:

A gas-insulated substation would require a smaller footprint. Provide the following information:

A. Would it be feasible to construct a 500-kV gas insulated substation west of the existing 
230-kV substation? Explain why or why not.

Response to Question 04.a:

(Note: In contrast to Data Request Question 2.B., SCE presumes that this question posits that the 
new substation will require the installation of multiple transformer banks, similar to the Proposed 
Project.  If that is not the case, then this question is moot considering SCE's prior responses to 
that question and Question 2.C.)

While SCE agrees that the footprint of a gas-insulated substation (GIS) is generally smaller, that 
size reduction benefit is limited only to the switchracks (of any voltage), not the transformer 
banks.  Accordingly, there is NOT sufficient space available west of the existing 230 kV 
substation to build a new 500 kV GIS, because the space required to build the transformer banks 
is more restricted in that portion of the property. 

Note: This response does not include the necessary modifications to the existing 500 kV and 230 
kV transmission lines that currently exist in the area west of the existing 230 kV substation.  See 
SCE's reply to Data Request Question 2.C for more details.


